
DEPENDENT 
Synonyms:  clinging, vulnerable, innocent, naive, gullible 

A need for constant approval by others leaves him vulnerable and 
dependent.   

There is an openness about your personality that seems to say 
that you easily accept what people tell you, perhaps sometimes 
too much. 

Despite her desire to be her own master, she needs plenty of 
emotional support.   

She likes to know there is someone nearby on whom she can call 
when she has questions or things are not going well. 

The fellow is dependent and tends to cling, because he has deep-
seated self-doubts.   

Good relationships are of the utmost importance in her life.  
Without someone to lean on and devote herself to, she is 
completely lost. 

Her efforts to promote harmony between herself and others stems 
from a need for approval. 

She will go to great lengths to change her behavior when someone 
she cares for makes a critical observation. 

When his 'significant other' withdraws her approval, he is 
miserable.  The most stressful times for this individual is when 
there is trouble in his relationship. 

If you are seeking a loyal follower who will not try to take 
over, this is your man. 



There is a danger that you may find yourself attracted to 
unreliable or emotionally needy types who need rescuing.  Make 
sure you get what you need, as well as giving what they need! 

Her reliance on the good opinions of others leaves her 
vulnerable. 

This is the type of person who will often say what they think 
you want to hear, because that will make you like them.  Even 
though she may be uncomfortable with what she is telling you, 
she is willing to make a sacrifice for your good opinion. 

When this individual is on the receiving end of angry words, he 
is the first one to accept blame, whether it is fairly placed, 
or not.   
She always hesitates to put her true opinion on the line until 
she has heard what others have to say.  She wouldn't want to 
buck the system. 

Expressing negative feelings is extremely difficult for this 
person.  She is afraid of losing the regard of those she cares 
for, and would rather just swallow her emotions than risk a 
confrontation. 

When it comes to making decisions, she waffles back and forth, 
waiting to see what everyone else is going to do. 

It is important for you to explore your own needs, as well as 
those of your family and friends.   

Her dependency needs seem to push her into a new relationship 
before she has a chance to really know whether it is what she 
wants and whether it is good for her. 

Compensating for feelings of intellectual inferiority, this 
applicant tends to depend on help from co-workers. 



His discomfort in moving from the tried and known to the new and 
different indicates a lack of independence. 


